
PROCEEDINGS: Hancock Co.
HANCOCK COUNTY

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
December 28, 2021

Garner, Iowa
 The Hancock County, Iowa, 
Board of Supervisors met in ad-
journed session on the above cap-
tioned date pursuant to adjourn-
ment with Supervisors Florence 
(Sis) Greiman, Gary Rayhons, and 
Jerry J. Tlach present. Absent: 
none.
 The minutes of December 20, 
2021 meeting were read and ap-
proved.
 A public hearing was held on 
Hancock County precinct bound-
aries and Ordinance no. 17, an 
ordinance to re-establish election 
precinct boundaries in Hancock 
County. Those present for the 
hearing were Supervisors Grei-
man, Rayhons, and Tlach, Absent: 
none; Auditor Michelle Eisenman. 
Present via Go to Meeting was Rob 
Hillesland-Globe Gazette. Certifica-
tion that publication as to the date 
and time and place of the hearing 
was on file in the Auditor’s Office. 
Auditor Eisenman reviewed the pre-
cincts and populations noting there 
were no changes to the precincts 
except certification of populations. 
There were no other comments 
received. On motion by Supervisor 
Greiman to close the public hear-
ing, seconded by Supervisor Tlach. 
All ayes.

 On motion by Supervisor Grei-
man, seconded by Supervisor 
Tlach and carried unanimously, the 
Board gave approval to the follow-
ing: First and final reading, wavied 
the second and third readings, of 
Hancock County Ordinance no. 17, 
an ordinance to re-establish elec-
tion precinct boundaries in Hancock 
County with publication of said or-
dinance in official newspapers to 
follow. Mutual Precinct Boundary 
Agreement between City of Garner 
and Hancock County State of Iowa. 
Mutual Precinct Boundary Agree-
ment between City of Forest City 
and Hancock County State of Iowa.
 On motion by Supervisor Tlach, 
seconded by Supervisor Greiman 
and carried unanimously, the Board 
gave approval to the following: 
County reprecincting worksheet. 
Mutual Precinct Boundary Agree-
ment between City of Britt and Han-
cock County State of Iowa.
 No further business to come 
before the Board, motion made to 
adjourn at 10:01 a.m. by Supervisor 
Tlach and carried. All Supervisors 
present voting, “Aye,” session to 
adjourn and will meet again on Jan-
uary 3, 2022.
 ATTEST:
 Michelle K. Eisenman, Auditor
 Jerry J. Tlach, Chair
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